From: Benjamin Watts, General Counsel

To: Environment and Transport Cabinet Committee – 18

January 2022

Subject: Petition Scheme Debate – Proposed cycle lanes in

Cheriton

Classification: Unrestricted

Summary: Details of a petition received which will be the subject

of a debate, in accordance with the County Council's

petition scheme.

## 1. Introduction

1.1. In accordance with the Petition Scheme set out at sections 14.34-14.39 of the Constitution, any petition on a County Council matter which has between 2,500 and 9,999 signatures will trigger a debate at the appropriate Cabinet Committee.

1.2. The process for the debate on each petition is that the lead petitioner will be invited to speak to the petition for a total of 5 minutes. There will then be a debate of up to 45 minutes before the Cabinet Member is invited to respond for a maximum of 5 minutes. As the subject matter of this petition relates to a matter which is the responsibility of the Council's Executive, the Cabinet Committee can decide whether to make a recommendation to the relevant Cabinet Member to inform the decision-making process.

## 2. Petition – Proposed cycle lanes in Cheriton

- 2.1. A petition was received which requested that proposed cycle lanes in Cheriton be reconsidered. This petition had a total of 3,269 signatures, thus triggering a debate at this Cabinet Committee.
- 2.2. A statement from the lead petitioner, John Baker, is attached at Appendix 1. Mr Baker has confirmed that he will be attending the meeting to address the committee about the petition.
- 2.3. A position statement prepared by the Cabinet Member for Highways and Transport and the Corporate Director of Growth, Environment and Transport is attached at Appendix 2.

## Recommendation:

The Environment and Transport Cabinet Committee is invited to debate the issues raised in the petition, comment to the Cabinet Member for Highways and Transport and decide how it intends to respond to the petition.

Background Documents
Constitution of Kent County Council

**Contact Details** 

Report Author: Matthew Dentten Democratic Services Officer 03000 414534 matthew.dentten@kent.gov.uk Lead Officer: Benjamin Watts General Counsel 03000 410466

benjamin.watts@kent.gov.uk